


the purchase of the land, including (likely) the conservation of a large portion of the land. 

Ms. Wroblicka noted the interest in Kestral in preserving the land, regardless of whom 
might purchase it. 

Ms. Teri Anderson (remotely) noted that she had not been aware of the possibility of the 
ROFR not existing. 

The letter from the Conservation Commission, date June 26, 2022, was read into the 
record. 

Mr. Johndrow asked, whether the property would be accessible to members of the 

community for hunting or fishing purposes? 

Ms. Wroblicka noted that the CR would not require that the land be open to the public, but 
be silent on the matter. The land owner would retain the right to post the property. 
However the CR may request that the land owner NOT post against hunting and fishing. 
The topic however is open for consideration. 

Mr. Johndrow asked, if the proposed buyer suggests preserving the bulk of a land with a 

CR, why is the town getting involved? 

There was some discussion with the proposed buyer as to their intentions. 

The manner by which the buyer was contacted - or not contacted, was briefly noted. 

The possibility of placing restrictions on the land was discussed. 

The land form was reviewed, and the location of wetland areas on the lot was also 
reviewed. 

Ms. Wroblicka noted the advantages or disadvantages of Chapter 61 restrictions versus a 
permanent conservation restriction. 

There was discussion related to whether the town would purchase the lot on their own. 

The question as to whether a lien under Chapter 61 still exists. 

The procedure as to whether or not to assign the right of first refusal. 

A draft motion was considered. 

It was MOVED by Dowling, SECONDED by Dempsey: 

To exercise its right of first refusal option under MGL Ch. 61 to meet a bona fide offer 
of$400,000 to purchase 125 acres of land on Reservoir Road, Assessor's Map/Parcel 
number: 006.0-0004-0061.0 as described in a letter dated April 14, 2022.from Fletcher 
Tilton Attorneys at Law representing the Estate of Nancy T. Harris (the Seller); and 

To assign its Right of First Refusal option to Kestrel Land Trust, a nonprofit 
conservation corporation located in Amherst, MA, in a manner consistent with Section 
8 of Chapter 61 of the General Law. 

There was discussion on the motion. The proposed buyer expressed concern that their 
plans for the property might be disrupted by Kestral's manner of property conservation and 

segmentation of the land. 

Ms. Wroblicka noted the value to Kestral of having a willing buyer lined up, and would be 
interested in working with the buyer. 

Mr. Johndrow: is there a financial gain to the town if Kestral were to own the property? 
Response: Land under a CR or under Chapter 61 would have a reduced assessment. 

Mr. Dowling amended his motion (seconded by Dempsey) by adding 

"This act is contingent on confirmation that the property is in Chapter 61." 
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